Council on Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Minutes
December 3, 2020 

 
Members present:	Samson Adeleke, Jason Covert, Julie Cox, Jeff Engel, Kyle Mayborn, Megan Owens, Tim Waldrop
	
Members absent:		Denny Barr, Laila McCloud
	 
Ex-Officio present: 	Angela Lynn, Kim Moreno, Russ Morgan, Melissa Telles

Ex-Officio absent:		Samantha Klingler


The Council met from 2:00 p.m. to 3:01 p.m. via Zoom. The next CAGAS meeting will be Thursday, December 10, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom due to COVID-19 restrictions.


Admissions Appeal
	1.	APPROVED
	2.	APPROVED
	3.	APPROVED


Overload
								21 hours			SP21			APPROVED			
		


Academic Integrity Incident Report
								HRM 353-02		FL20			“0” for exam #2
								Cheating


								PSY 250-I01		FL20			“0” for paper with opportunity to rewrite
								Plagiarism


Pass/Fail Information Update

The Council was informed that on December 1st, Faculty Senate discussed the pass/fail option that was available to students for Spring 2020, and whether or not it should be offered again for the Fall 2020 semester. It was pointed out that a WIU student had recently started a petition on Change.org with a request for WIU to allow the pass/fail option again for Fall, and that CAGAS had discussed the topic at length during its November 5th meeting. It was noted that some of the other public institutions in Illinois had moved forward with similar options, while others had not. It was stated that the administration was not specifically requesting that faculty governance take action on making a change to the current grading policies for Fall 2020. During the Faculty Senate meeting, when Chair Pynes inquired as to whether any Senator wished to engage in a more detailed discussion regarding the topic, no Senators spoke in favor of pursuing a pass/fail grading option for Fall 2020. However, former CAGAS Chair and current Faculty Senator, Mark Bernards, pointed out that the circumstances of Spring 2020 were different than Fall 2020, and also we did not offer a pass/fail option for Summer 2020. Angela Lynn explained that it took over 200 man hours for AIMS to do the programming for pass/fail grades in Spring 2020 and if pass/fail was to be considered for Fall 2020, it would need to be done quickly and the same policy would need to be used as in Spring 2020, due to the late date.  Additionally, due to the holiday closure, December degree conferral would need to be delayed if students were able to change grades to Pass after grades were posted. With no Senators proposing to consider pass/fail for Fall 2020, the discussion ended. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Council discussed the issues raised during the Faculty Senate meeting, and reaffirmed that it was not appropriate to offer the pass/fail grading option for Fall 2020.






Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Summary
December 03, 2020

Admission Appeal
	Approved – 3


Overload
	Approved – 1


Academic Integrity Incident Report
	Reports - 2

		

